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March 24, 2009

To whom it may concern:

Education Without Boundaries (EWB) would like to extend an invitation to the OLPC team to join us in our efforts to empower youth in the Magongo area of Mombasa, Kenya.  Established in May 2005, EWB is led by a growing network of young people using grassroots techniques to support the communities most in need in the developing world. Our vision is to harness the potential of youth as catalysts of social change. We create, sustain, and expand educational opportunities to youth in the communities most in need in Kenya, Vietnam, Argentina, and Sierra Leone.
Since the summer of 2006, EWB has partnered with the Mombasa Olympic Youth Organization (MOYO), a local organization based in the shantytown of Magongo, which is located just a few kilometers from the airport of Mombasa, Kenya. Led by former national boxer, Fredrick “Bokey” Achola, MOYO has changed the lives of hundreds of street children and disenfranchised youth in the area through his commitment to providing education and sports opportunities. A trained social worker, Bokey has a rare and special gift for dealing with disadvantaged youths. His firm and demanding presence commands respect, yet a disarmingly, almost heart-melting, smile and gentle spirit keep youth returning to his side for guidance.  

Working with Bokey, EWB has extended educational and sport opportunities to hundreds of primary and secondary school-aged children in Magongo. Since 2006, we have provided youth with scholarships to primary, secondary and vocational training schools.  We have also developed a sports area in the center of the community to provide youth with a central area to engage in healthy and empowering activities.   The results have been hopeful with hundreds of our participants seeking additional support in their endeavors.  An overwhelming number have been demonstrated interest in computer training because they understand that they must have computer skills to gain steady employment in the formal economy.

The OLPC team would provide a service to the Magongo community that is in much demand.  At the MOYO community center, which is housed only a few steps from the largest primary school, Bomu Primary, there are currently 5 operating computers with Internet connection.  Due to high operating costs and limited number of computers, MOYO cannot provide computer training classes to youth without any fee.  Everyday, children from Bomu Primary School hang out around the Center hoping to save enough money among friends to share a computer.  The computers provided by OLPC would help us meet their demands and teach them the benefits of computer literacy.  

We appreciate your consideration of the OLPC-Magongo team and hope that we can further empower the youth of Magongo through computer training.
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